KCBFAA MEETING MINUTES
MEETING TOOK PLACE AT: ADI


DATE OF MEETING: January 12th, 2016
BEGINNING TIME: 11:35 a.m.
ATTENDANCE: 12
SECRETARY REPORT: Alysia presented the Secretary Report from the previous meeting.
            MOTION BY: Joe Pfefer

2ND: Bob Scales
TREASURERS REPORT: Kevin presented the Treasurers Report. It was approved as is. We also need to write a check for John Bardget.     

           MOTION BY: Gary Friedman

2ND: Joe Pfefer
ESA REPORT:    
Bob went over the ESA Report. Things discussed were the new bills that both have the carve out language we require. NTS Training will no longer be scheduled by ESA of MO. ESA of MO dues will be reviewed at the next ESA Meeting and they are considering raising to dues. January, March and July meetings will be held by teleconference and the October meeting will be held at Tan-Tar-A. This change should increase attendance from leadership and membership. The apprenticeship continues to operate on a break even basis. 
MUNICIPALTY REPORTS:

· LEAWOOD REPORT:

· Jim Cogswell reported that the number of accounts are up and the number of alarms are down. Leawood has a new Chief who is very supportive of false alarm reduction. They are trying to have more one on one interaction with businesses. There is one business they are taking to court because they refuse to make any changes.  More customers are starting to use DIY systems such as Simpli Safe and they are  having more false alarms. 
NEW BUSINESS:  

Need to send out invoicing for 2016. There are 29 members for 2015. There was a discussion on increasing the rates – it was decided to leave them the same for 2016 and look at raising them for 2017. 
MEMBERSHIP:
In order to drive membership – try to discuss topics at meetings that affects all of us. Try emailing out to everyone the issue to discuss prior to the next meeting so everyone is ready to discuss. Look into having guest speakers at the meetings to drive attendance up. Joe recommended Jeffrey Zwin and Henry Cox (local attorney who specializes in labor law). Some other ideas were the local Fire Marshal (Brand Hensen) and a telco company. Discussed having a “membership liaison” to dedicate time and effort to drive membership – it was decided it should be a group effort. Jeremy is to send a list to Neil to get this started. Megan is to put together a desk flyer for the branches – offering them a gift card to sign up. 
Motion By: Joe Pfefer     2nd: Jeremy Wyble

OTHER REPORTS OR BUSINESS: 

Need to form a committee for the golf tournament coming up this year. Coordinating with Hillcrest. Wanting to do something different for the lunch this year – cater it in from Jack Stack or McGonigles. Need to look into allowing vendors to set up a table at the holes. 
MEETING ADJOURNED: 12:23 P.m. Motion by Joe Pfefer and 2nd by Gary Friedman
